PTG Secondary Parent Representative Report 2015-2016

Secondary PTG Representative 15/16:

- Year 7: Tess Liptiwat and Saipin (Nog) Tangtronchitr
- Year 8: Anne Morgenthaler Vandlik and Katarina Ayrle
- Year 9: Rachael Chung and Alexandra Masson
- Year 10: Angela Frye and Annie Theodolou
- Year 11: Laura McDonald and Hazel Birchall
- Year 12: Maneesha Mahajhan and Suzie Jhangi
- Year 13: Maike Schoeppner and Himisha Mehta

There were no assistant this year, but Annie Theodolou and Rachael Cheung helped with the minutes from the sec rep meetings.

Major events in Secondary this year:

- Newcomers' Induction Day
- Student Newcomers Pizza lunch with helping buddies
- International Day
- Christmas concert
- Newcomers lunch in Jan
- Fun Day
- CAT Club lunch (given donations from Fun Day)
- Year 11 mini graduation/celebration lunch
- Farewell/Good luck breakfast for year 13
- Coffee mornings for all year groups in Secondary.

Secondary matters raised (and resolved):

- Buddy system not working well for the new students School made some changes and will be better at following up
- CEM and Yellis tests more info should be given to students as they stress too much about these
- FCD info night to be scheduled in the morning instead. Has not been successful in the evening.
- Parents requested more healthy food options at Fun run
- DOE guidelines should be clear to all, also consequences if you miss the practice trek.
- Too little info from teachers on residential. School needs to make sure there are better updates (can be short ones).

Further more the Secondary Reps were asked and be involved in the email school wants to send to parents regarding the Student mentoring Programme SAQI, coordinated by Matt Jones.

Malene Bloch Lundgaard PTG Secondary Parent Rep (until April '16)